
HOME IMPROVEMENT 
 FENCING Privacy, Chain Link , Farm, Aluminum 
PAINTING Home & Business • STAINING 

PRESSURE WASHING
Licensed & Insured   Free Estimates

CROSS COUNTRY  Located in Wadesboro

Jimmy Chapman  704-589-8610 

MARSHVILLE  
FAMILY DENTISTRY

General, Cosmetic & Implant Dentistry
7260 E. Marshville Blvd. (Hwy. 74) 

Marshville, NC 28103 
704-624-6300 

www.marshvilledentist.com

SHINE’S SHEDS & SHELTERS

8613 Highway 74 East in Marshville 

704-624-0395     www.shinessheds.biz

Steve A. Northcutt’s

SELLER OF PINE VIEW BUILDINGS 
PORTABLE STORAGE BUILDINGS

RENT TO OWN NO CREDIT 
CHECK   

NO SECURITY 
DEPOSIT
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Mr. Curtis Eugene Howell 

 
On Saturday, February 8, 2025, Mr. Curtis           

Eugene Howell, 93, passed away peacefully at 
McWhorter Hospice House in Monroe. 

There will be a memorial service at 2:00 p.m. on 
Friday, February 14, 2025, in the Chapel of Leavitt 
Funeral Home with Rev. Donnie Helms officiating. 

The family will greet friends one hour prior to 
the service on Friday. 

Curtis was born July 23, 1931, in Anson 
County, and was a son of the late Edward David "Ed" 
Howell and the late Alice Mae Braswell Howell. He 
was a veteran of the United States Navy, having 
served during the Korean Conflict. Curtis worked as a 
licensed insurance agent for more than 45 years with 
Liberty Life Insurance Company. 

He was a lifelong member of North Wadesboro 
Baptist Church. He enjoyed traveling, going to the 
beach, fishing, hunting, dancing and keeping up         
with friends on CB Radios. He was also a member of 
Kilwinning Masonic Lodge in Wadesboro. 

Those who are left to cherish his memory are his 
wife of 69 years, Jeanette Williams Howell; his         
sons, Gene Howell (Sandra) and Tony Howell of 
Wadesboro; his grandchildren, Leslie Griggs (Gregg) 
of Wadesboro, Lori Burr (Jeremy) and Jessica Martin 

(Matt), all of Lilesville and T. J. Howell (Sarah) of Polkton; his sister-in-law Julia Howell 
of Clarksville, VA; and his nieces and nephews and their families. 
    In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his brothers and sister, 
Tommy Howell, Edna Howell, Douglas Howell and J. B. Howell. 
    In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to North Wadesboro Baptist Church, 
P.O. Bos 764, Wadesboro, NC 28170. 
    The arrangements are in care of Leavitt Funeral Home and online condolences may 
be made at www.leavittfh.com. 
 

Please call for details 

Anson Health & Rehabilitation 
405 South Greene Street, Wadesboro, NC 28170 

Telephone (704) 695-3301     Fax (704) 694-0154

ANSON COUNTY’S 
FINEST NURSING & 
REHABILITATION 

CENTER IS HIRING!

Come be a part of the new culture of caring.

 RN OR LPN 

Full Time Position Available 

CNA 

Full Time or Part Time Positions Available 

 Excellent Benefit Package 
Sign on bonus available

Our Passion Makes Us Different

SUNDAY, FEB 23   9:30AM & 6:30PM 
MONDAY - WEDNESDAY, FEB 24-26  6:30PMWITH DR. RON LYNCH

1984 Pulpwood Yard Road • Peachland • (704) 272-7410

Pastor  
Rocky 

Carpenter 

HARMONY COMMUNITY CHURCH 

Every day, every life, every heart matters.

FEB 23-26

  On behalf of the Downer family 
I want to say thank you so much 
to everyone who attended my 
husband George Downer‘s funeral on January 31, 
2025. Thank you for showing up for George and 
sharing your memories of him with us. 
 Thank you to Mrs. Evadne and Smith’s Funeral 
Home for their professionalism and compassion.  
  A special thank you to Thomas Chapel A.M.E   
Zion church, Harvest Ministries Outreach Center, 
and  the Brothers from Lodge #603 for their 
attendance. 
  Thank you for every card, hug, and the kind words 
spoken to us in our time of grief. 
   For those who could not come, but sent plants, 
thank you for your heartfelt sentiments. 
  We will truly miss George, a great husband,  
father and friend.  Thank you Anson County for 
loving him as much as I did. 

Sincerely, Benita Brown-Downer

704-694-2524
Visit us online at 

leavittfh.com

Free Tax Assistance at Grace Senior Center 
 

Free income tax assistance will be available for Anson County Residents sixty years 
of age or older of low-or moderate-income, needing help in preparing their income tax 
returns. The assistance is a program sponsored by AARP and Grace Senior Center. 

Volunteer counselors trained in cooperation with the Internal Revenue Service will 
be at Grace Senior Center on Wednesday, March 5 and Wednesday, April 2, from 
9:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. each day. This free assistance is designed to help taxpayers fill 
out forms 1040EZ, 1040A, 1040 and the North Carolina return. 

Persons using the services should bring a picture ID, this year’s tax package, age and 
earnings statements (forms W-2) received from employers, interest statements from 
the bank (form 1099-INT), a copy of last year’s tax return, and any other relevant             
information concerning income and expenses. 

Everyone with an appointment must pick up a Tax Package at Grace Senior Center 
before their scheduled appointment. Bring the completed package to the appointment.   

Electronic filing of returns will be available. 
If you are interested call Grace Senior Center to schedule an appointment and for 

additional information at (704) 694-6616. 
 

African American History Event at BRLC 
 

Don’t miss this event! Burnsville Recreation & Learning Center will celebrate diverse    
cultures with an event called “Whose Names are You Keeping Allive?” BRLC volunteers and 
Kids Cafe students take a deeper look into the history of ancestors, both local and abroad. 

This educational event takes place on Saturday, February 22 at 2:00 p.m. at BRLC. 
Participants will have family artifacts, such as old pictures to show, music from the 

past and stories of traditions that ancestors passed on.    
If you would like to wear your heritage attire, please do. Refreshments will be served. 
For information call Carol Smith, BRLC Director, at 704-778-7478. 
BRLC is located at 13349 Highway 742 North in Burnsville, across from the Fire 

Department.  For more information you can call 704-826-8737, check their Facebook 
page or visit www.burnsvillelc.org. 
 

Bluegrass Music Jam at the Library 
 

The Hampton B. Allen Library will host bluegrass 
acoustic music jams on Thursday, February 13 and 
Thursday, February 27, 6:30 until 8:30 p.m. in the Little 
Theater.  Musicians, singers and spectators are welcome.  
Jam sessions are open to all age levels and skill levels.  
Children age 12 & under must be accompanied by an adult. 

If you have any questions please contac the library, 
704-694-5177 or event volunteer Randy Collins at 336-
430-6318 (call or text) or vaguitar@msn.com.


